## Gallagher Township Auditors Auditor Meeting January 4, 2023

The January 4, 2023, Gallagher Township Auditor Meeting was held at the Gallagher Township Municipal Building, 11837 Coudersport Pike, Lock Haven, Pennsylvania. Auditor Kathy Harman, Auditor Peg Neff, Auditor Jody Ritter, and Supervisor Chairman William L. McCoy were present at the Gallagher Township Building for the meeting.

The meeting was called to order by Peg Neff. A motion was made and in a Roll Call Vote, each auditor voted in favor of the motion that Peg Neff would remain as the Chairman and Kathy Harmon would continue in the position of secretary of the Gallagher Township Auditors for 2023.

The Township Auditors reviewed the minutes from the January 3, 2023 organizational meeting and would like to offer the following comments and recommendations:

- Due to the inequity of the proposed wage increases for the Road Master and Working Supervisors wage increases, the auditors in all good conscious, cannot approve those wage increases. We are setting the Road Master and Working Supervisor wages at \$13.75 hour.
- 2. The auditors also would like to recommend the wages for the employees be revisited as we feel that the quality of work provided by and the time they put into their jobs, is not reflected in the wage increase that they were given at this year's Organization Meeting.

Peg Neff Auditor
Kathy Harman Auditor
Jody Ritter Auditor